School Tools Officer Installation

The first school bell rang months ago, but we are now ready to tool our officers with supplies for a successful
year. Grab those backpacks class — | mean, 4-H club — and let’s get started!

President, please come forward. The head of the class, | mean club, should “stick” to the
agenda while leading our monthly meetings. This glue stick will provide that reminder for you.

Vice President, please come forward. The Vice President will need to put on a class act,
especially if our President is absent. Keep things “rolling” this year with this gift wrap.

Secretary, please come forward. As a secretary, you will “mark” off attendance, take notes
and send cards of thanks. This set of markers will help you add some color to your notes.

Treasurer, please come forward. Our club’s account must make the grade this year. Put
your “stamp” of approval on the club’s finances with this rubber stamp.

Parliamentarian, please come forward. Proofing our club’s parliamentary procedure is a
tough task. Use this eraser to help our club learn from parliamentary boo boos.
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Song Leaders, please come forward. As a Song Leader, you will “color” our club with joy
through the music that you bring to our meetings. Enjoy these crayons as a reminder of your music.

Recreation Leaders, please come forward. Our members will become superstar players
under your leadership. These stars will serve as a reminder to help everyone “shine” this year.

Historian(s), please come forward. You will be collecting pictures and keepsakes
throughout our club year. Keep your collection safely organized inside this pencil box.
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Reporter, please come forward. The Reporter will “paint” a story to share with the
community about the club’s activities. Enjoy this paintbrush as a reminder to do this.

Council Representatives, please come forward. It is important to attend all 4-H Council
meetings so that news can be “highlighted” to club members each month.

Members, please stand. Members are the “point” of our club. Please accept these pencils
as a reminder to stay “sharp” through active participation this year.

Organizational Leaders, please come forward. Leaders are too cool to “rule” our club!
Instead, leaders will serve as guides throughout our year. Please accept this ruler as a reminder to guide our
“classy club” this year.

Our class — | mean 4-H club is now in session. Pull out your pencils and let’s get
ready for an A+ performance! Class — | mean club — dismissed!
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